
UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 1 March 2017
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Mr Richard Stock


	Present
	Ms Allayna, Ms Garshong, Ms Jones, Ms Manning, Mr Murphy, Mr Oldham, Professor Norval, Mr Reilly, Ms Rich, Professor Sliwa, Mr Stanbury, Mr Stephens, Professor Turton

	
	

	Apologies
	Ms Andrews, Mr Gillham, Mr Parry, Ms Potter, Ms Walsh

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Ms Gott, Ms Hollas, Mr Miles, Ms Wisher

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	01/17

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 1 DECEMBER 2016 (SEC/17/01)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	02/17

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	None
	03/17

	
	
	

	STUDENT EXPERIENCE ACTION PLAN (SEC/17/06)

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal update from Committee members on progress with the actions set out in the action plan, noting that a thematic plan for 2017-18 actions would be received by the May meeting.
	04/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	A1: Online live chat functionality had been added to the library website to provide overnight support
A2: Refurbishment of the Albert Sloman Library reading room had been scheduled for the summer break, with plans agreed at Library Advisory Group

A3: A paper on the strategic review of food would be received by the April meeting of Campus Services board, with a business plan linked to Students’ Union provision following.

A4: The feasibility study for the refurbishment of the Towers accommodation would be completed by the end of April, with a view to commencing work on the first tower in late 2018

A5: BAME student forum had been held with five cross-cutting themes, follow-up sessions to be arranged

A6: The Students’ Union had revised service metrics for Promise 1 and volunteering 

A7: The Director of Student Life reported that the Talent Development Centre would join the directorate effective July 2017

A8: A role relating to the Student Voice had been requested in the annual planning round. The University would trial the UK Engagement Survey (UKES) in Summer 2017.
A9: Work to consolidate appeals processes had yet to report as part of a broader project on process review.

A10: The redevelopment of Moodle as a single learning gateway had been enlarged to a wider project, to include use of Lynda.com and a Talent Development Dashboard

A11: The minimum viable product for the new website would enter testing in May 2017, with Phase III offering personalisation
	05/17

	
	
	

	Reported
	IT Services had undertaken a survey of first-year students, with a few student experience actions identified including PC Lab relocation, automated logout, printing costs and Listen Again opt-out
	06/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To receive and agree the 2017-18 Student Experience Action Plan at the May meeting, to include cross-referencing to the Education Action Plan/Strategic Plan, and clear objectives.
	07/17

	
	
	

	SEASONAL RETENTION CHALLENGES

	
	
	

	Discussed
	A wide variety of issues encountered by international students in acclimatising to the British climate in autumn term and the impact on student wellbeing, retention and success.
	08/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Academic research from the University might be drawn upon in providing advice to guidance and students. The group considered that marketing materials might not reflect the whole range of seasonality encountered on the campuses within the context of prior expectations. The seasonal changes and experience should not solely be framed as a challenge – there was also an opportunity to celebrate autumn and winter traditions.
	09/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To consider the range of issues as part of the 2017-18 Student Experience Action Plan.
	10/17

	
	
	

	STUDENT SUPPORT ANNUAL REPORT (SEC/17/02)

	
	
	

	Received
	A summary of the type and volume of work undertaken by Student Support during the 2015-16 academic year.
	11/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	A six-fold increase in use of wellbeing services over the past five years was noted. Seven systems were used across the teams and systems changes had resulted in the loss of some demographic data. The rapid increase in service use, including student with more complex issues, had necessitated a rethink of the models of delivery to provide triage and ensure long-term scalability.
	12/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To work with the Students’ Union/Nightline to report the full breadth of student support provision in future iterations of the report.
	13/17

	
	
	

	EMPLOYABILITY AND CAREERS: ANNUAL REPORT (SEC/17/03)

	
	
	

	Received
	A summary of employability initiatives in 2015-16, as well as emergent activity in 2016-17 and plans for 2017-18
	14/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Several new initiatives had been launched, including a review of career development learning, ‘Rising Stars’, work in preparedness of a new Destinations of Leavers of Higher Education survey (DLHE), an aspirations survey and the preparation of graduate attributes. Take-up of services at Southend campus was lower, and had been considered as part of the Southend Review Group and the nature of vocational course provision in some areas. E&CC had continued to develop Employability Action Plans with departments, and sought to improve visibility of the service in the student mindset.
	15/17

	
	
	

	2015-16 COMPLAINTS REPORT AND EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY MONITORING FOR ACADEMIC APPEALS, COMPLAINTS AND CONDUCT (SEC/17/04)

	
	
	

	Received
	The annual report on academic appeals, complaints and conduct received by the University in accordance with standard procedures.
	16/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Small increases in appeals had been observed in two departments and a small gender split in relation to complaints, as well as a fall in complaints by early resolution. The committee noted the propensity of students in certain departments to appeal, as well as the impact of retrospective extenuating circumstances submissions.
	17/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Further analysis should be undertaken by the Senior Student Progress Manager to confirm if the appeals were related to specific modules in order to determine if further investigation was required.
	18/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Clarity was needed from the Senior Student Progress Manager to confirm if appeals noted as upheld were upheld by the appeals officer for consideration by the exam board or by the exam board itself. [Note: Confirmed as those upheld by the Appeals Officer]
	19/17

	
	
	

	WELCOME AND INDUCTION: AN IMPROVED APPROACH (SEC/17/05)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper from the Director of Student Life proposing, following a review of activity, to change the oversight of Welcome and Induction from the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, as the last stage of student recruitment, to oversight by the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education), as a coherent group of activities and events fostering a sense of belonging in new students over the autumn term, linked to the educational experience.
	20/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	The committee was in broad support of the aims of wellbeing, belonging and academic induction highlighted in the paper. The comprehensive consideration of the variety and timings of messages would ensure a rounded induction process.
	21/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The recommendations of paper, subject to minor changes to the terms of reference to the Oversight Steering Group, and for the terms of reference of the Steering and Operations Groups to be received by Education Committee and University Steering Group.
	22/17

	
	
	

	NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY: PROGRESS REPORT (SEC/17/07)

	
	
	

	Received
	A summary of response rates to date in the National Student Survey 2017. The University had achieved the publication threshold of 50%, and was on target for an institutional response rate of 70%.
	23/17

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Noted
	The committee noted the outcome of the recent Students’ Union sabbatical officer elections, with the training needs of incoming officers to be considered by several committee members to support the officers in discharging their roles.
	24/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Students’ Union had started a large project on student mental health, the outcomes of which may be incorporated into the 2017-18 Student Experience Action Plan.
	25/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To add an agenda item from the Students’ Union on Society Space Bookings at the May meeting.
	26/17

	
	
	


Richard Alderman, Assistant Education Manager (Policy and Development)
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

March 2017
